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 The Board of Commissioners of Coffey County, Kansas would like to add their support for HB 

2424, which would exempt certain employee-related costs from the tax lid passed in 2016.   

 

 As the State of Kansas is aware, the financial requirements to pay for health insurance, employee 

benefits, workers compensation, social security and retirement increase every year by a margin 

significantly greater than the rate of inflation or increase in the consumer price index and by and large, 

cannot be contained or controlled through the normal budgeting process. 

 

 Cities and counties have little, if any control over these expenditures, making an exception to the 

property tax lid appropriate.  Requiring a special election for electorate consideration of increased 

expenditures due to these employee-related costs would create an undue burden on local governments, 

given their inability to lower such costs through the budgeting process. 

 

 The tax lid legislation included certain exemptions to a local budget, such as state and federal 

mandates, emergencies, disasters, law enforcement, fire protection and emergency medical services.  

These costs and others enumerated in the Act have similarities to the exemption proposed in HB 2424 – 

the city or county has little ability to avert or avoid the costs related to these expenditures no matter how 

accurate their budgeting process or successful their planning. 

 

 On behalf of the Board of Commissioners of Coffey County, we thank you for your consideration 

of our position. 
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